
Approved: March 22, 2001
                                     Date                  

MINUTES OF THE SENATE NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Robert Tyson at 8:30 a.m. on March 15, 2001 in Room 423-S
of the Capitol.

All members were present except: all present

Committee staff present: Raney Gilliland, Legislative Research Department
Jill Wolters, Office of Revisor of Statutes
Judy Krase, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
 

Terry Duvall, Kansas Water Office
Bill Bider, Director, Bureau of Waste Management, KDHE
Jim Aller, Kansas Outfitters Association
Clint Riley, Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks
Stan Christiansen

Others attending: See attached list 

Senator Huelskamp moved that the minutes from the March 1, 2, 8, 9, and 12 meetings be approved, seconded
by Senator Schmidt.  The motion passed.

Senator Tyson started the meeting with the hearing on HB 2133, concerning amending the Multipurpose Small
Lakes Program Act.  

The first conferee and proponent of the bill was Terry Duvall, Kansas Water Office (Attachment 1).  Ms. Duvall
noted that there were amendments in the House suggested by the State Conservation Commission, and the
Kansas Water Office agrees with those amendments.  Questions and discussion followed.

Written testimony was submitted by Tracy Streeter, State Conservation Commission (Attachment 2).

Senator Tyson closed the hearing on HB 2133.

The hearing on HB 2134 was next on the agenda.  Staff of Legislative Research explained the bill.  Raney
Gilliland said that HB 2134 provides for a number of changes to the Kansas solid waste law including adding
waste tires to the definition of “solid waste” and clarifying that a “solid waste disposal area” includes all property
described or included within any permit issued under the solid waste law.  

The second conferee and a proponent of the bill was Bill Bider, Director, Bureau of Waste Management, KDHE
(Attachment 3).  Mr Bider suggested a balloon amendment which would add “or deny” on page 12, line 5 of HB
2134 (Attachment 4).

Senator Tyson closed the hearing on HB 2134.

The hearing on HB 2098 which relates to commercial guide services was next on the agenda.

The third conferee and a proponent of HB 2098 was Clint Riley, Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks
(Attachment 5).  Questions and discussion followed.

The fourth conferee and a proponent of the bill was Jim Aller, Kansas Outfitters Association (Attachment 6).  He
said this new bill is in the best interests of the hunting industry in Kansas and it would help make Kansas a state
with a strong guide industry of high standards.

The fifth conferee and an opponent of HB 2098 was Stan Christiansen (Attachment 7).
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Written testimony was submitted by Jean Barbee, Travel Industry Association of Kansas (Attachment 8).

The hearing on HB 2098 closed.

Senator Tyson asked proponents and opponents of SB 240, concerning solid waste and creating the municipal
solid waste landfill perpetual care trust fund, to please submit their written testimony.  Senator Tyson said they
would not be working SB 240 this year and he would request an interim study on this bill.  Those who handed in
their written comments on SB 240 were Bill Bider, Director, Bureau of Waste Management, KDHE (Attachment
9), Don Seifert, City of Olathe (Attachment 10), and John C. Bottenberg, Deffenbaugh Industries (Attachment
11).

The meeting adjourned at 9:30.
The next meeting is scheduled for March 16 at 8:00 a.m. in Room 423-S.


